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Notices

Malimbus Index

The production of the index to Malimbus is now complete up to Yolume 13 and it is
intended to maintain regular annual production of an index Lo the previous yearfs
Volume, If any member lacks an index to one or more Volumes, the Treasurer will
supply them free on request (address inside front cover).

Index de Malimbus

L’etablissement de I'index de Malintbus est désormais achevé jusqu'au volume 13; it
est prévu de maintenir une livraison annuelle régulitre d*an index du volume de I'année
précédente. 8i un abonné désire 1'index d'un volume {ou plus), le Trésoner le fournira
gratuitement sur demande (voir adresse sur la couverture).

Request for reprints on owls

Authors of articles or publicalicns dealing will owls and wishing them to be lisled in
the second edition of a Working Bibliography of Owls of the World are asked to send
reprints to: Richard J. Clark, The Owl Bibliography, c/o Dept of Biology, York College
of Pennsylvania, York, PA 17405-7199, USA.

Bi-annual meeting of the West African Ornithological Seciety, Felixstowe,
England, 15-17 May 1992

The first General Meeting of the Society was held in Normandy, northern France, in
1990 (Malimbus 12(2)). The success of this meeting encouraged Council to arrange a
meeting of the Society bi-annually, if feasible in the different countries which the
members represent. This year, on 15-17 May, the meeting was held at Felixstowe on the
easl coast of England. Twenty-six members and guests from France, Belgium, the
Netherlands and Britain attended the weekend, based at the Marlborough Hetel.

The programme hegan with dinner on Friday, followed by an introduction, given by
Roger Beecroft, to the Felixstowe area, in particular to the reserves which would be
visited in the next two days.

On Saturday morning the party visited the Bird Observatory at Languard Point, a
shingle spit to the south of the town. The Ranger, Nigel Odin, showed some of the work
of the observatory and guided a walk round the reserve in which it stands. OF particular
interest was the sighting of Black Redstart Phoenicurus ochrures, which are known to





